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First , you contend t h a t  “FTC should not require two RCTs [randomized human clinical trials] by 

independent researchers on an ‘essentially equivalent product’ to substantiate health-  and 

disease- related claims . . . about safe foods and dietary supplements.”  Letter f rom John Shaw, 

Chief Executive Officer, Natural Products Association, to Commissioners of the Federal Trade Commission (Feb. 4, 2014) (“ NPA C o m m e n t ” )  a t  2 .  To that point, you express concern that a 

“ two - RCT requirement” may “ prevent  manufacturers from sha ring truthful information with 

consumers ,”  thereby raising First Amendment concerns.  Id.  at 3.  Second, you contend that “if 
the FTC intends to depart from its traditional ‘competent and reliable scientific evidence’ 
standard, then new formal guidance is necessary.”  Id. at 5.   

 As indicated in the statements of the individual Commissioners, the concerns raised in 
your comment were among those considered by the Commission when determining the 
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It helps the Commission’s analysis to hear from a variety of sources in its work, and we 
thank you again for your letter. 

 
By direction of the Commission. 
 

Donald S. Clark 
Secretary 

 


